
From: Harrison, Steve (VDH)
To: Trefethen, Jean
Subject: [External_Sender] Response to RFI, re: NAPS ISFSI License Renewal, Docket No. 72-0016, ADAMS No.

ML16153A140
Date: Friday, October 28, 2016 7:45:52 AM

Dear Ms. Trefethen:
 
The Virginia Department of Health, Office of Radiological Health has reviewed the subject North
Anna Power Station Independent Spent Fuel Storage Installation (ISFSI) renewal application in
response to your letter of October 19, 2016.   The Office of Radiological Health takes no position
regarding the Virginia Electric and Power Company (Dominion) request to renew Materials License
No. SNM-2507 which, if approved, will  allow continued interim storage of spent nuclear fuel at
their specifically licensed ISFSI beginning on July 1, 2018. 
 
The Office of Radiological Health encourages the Nuclear Regulatory Commission to continue
efforts with appropriate stakeholders to institute a permanent solution for the long term disposition
of spent nuclear fuel so as to eliminate the need for its indefinite onsite storage among our nation’s
nuclear power facilities.
 
Thank you,
Steven A. Harrison, MA, MEP
Director, Office of Radiological Health
Virginia Department of Health
109 Governor St., 7th Floor
P.O. Box 2448
Richmond, VA 23218
Office: (804) 864-8151
Mobile: (804) 396-5360
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